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July 10, 2012 HSLI Summer Board Meeting President’s Report

A rich and vibrant conference in 2011 allowed us to become agile librarians and to master skills to use in our professional life. Since then, the committees are at work for the coming year. I appreciate the hard work of all of the officers and committee members.

Action: Open Access discussions with Beth Robb about the future of open access in the organization were conducted by phone. Several steps would be necessary for the process. Usual open access startups are $20,000 - $25,000 for databases. A grant would be necessary to start the process. A survey to assess open access and scholarly publishing views to members, hospitals, and physicians is planned to determine interest and contributions to maintenance costs. I attended presentations, Development of Open Access at Autism Speaks, at SIUSM, a webinar Digital Archives, conducted by MJ Tooey, and Open Access presentations at IACRL. At our last board meeting, we discussed recruiting an educational speaker on Open Access for our conference in 2012. Discussions of the growth and development of Open Access should be ongoing to monitor trends and application to our organization. Open repository, www.openrepository.com offers free trials or pilot studies may be explored if feasible. 

Advocacy: The Legislative committee, Michael Wold, Eric Edward, and I, attended Illinois Library Day April 18. The HSLI newsletter editors, Joyce Pallinger and Beth Robb, published the event in the HSLI newsletter. 

Archives: A LinkedIn experiment of setting up an HSLI presence is underway to develop the possible use of this social media. Miranda Shake, archives chair, developed an archives subgroup in investigate placing finding aids in this category. Preparatory work to place the HSLI archives in permanent storage at UIUC is a work in progress. At one point, we considered hiring an intern to assist with the process.

Board Transitions: Two changes of appointments occurred in 2012. Linda Feinberg is the current HSLI list moderator as of January 2012. Because of a new appointment at GMR, Irene Williams could not continue as Midwest Liaison. Irene represented HSLI at Dominican University career day in February but did not exhibit at IARCL as planned because no exhibit booths were at the conference. Daneen Richardson was appointed as the new liaison and we welcome her in this new position. Since HSLI is hosting the Midwest/MLA conference in 2013, we look forward to increasing our communication with Midwest. GMR and HSLI will share an exhibit booth at ILA. An SLA exhibit was also planned for this year.

Consortia: Consortia agreements chair, Virginia Gale, is working with vendors OVID and EBSCO. We appreciate Virginia’s efforts in these negotiations to provide group purchase discounts. 

Conferences: Discussions with 2012 and 2013 meeting planners are underway. The 2012 conference is in the Chicago area coordinated by Laura Wimmer, 2012-conference chair and the 2013 Midwest/MLA HSLI conference will be in East Peoria coordinated by conference chair Roy Jones. Stacey Knight-Davis, website coordinator, posted the conference 2012 information, hsli.org/Conference

MLA: I participated in MLA 2012 in Seattle by serving as a videographer, poster presenter, and attending the MLA CE Disaster Basics. A follow-up interview concerning Disaster training was conducted by Cindy Olney PhD and Jessica Van Der Volgen ( NIH/NLM) 

CE: HSLI sponsored Disasters in International Context, a free MLA CE course at SIUSM through the coordinated efforts of Stacey Knight-Davis, President Elect, Rhona Kelley, RAC representative and Lynne Ferrell, Disaster Training coordinator.   

Donations: Thanks to our treasurer, Dianne Olson, by submitting the 1024, our 501 (c)(3) status was reinstated. The board may wish to discuss policies for donations to the organization in regards of assignment of funding or as a collection in the general fund. 

Marketing: RK Dixon contacted HSLI about participating in the “Make my non-profit run better” The winners receive office equipment, copiers, computers, etc. As part of our discussion last year to support community service, this would be an opportunity to select an organization with either a community service or library focus. By voting on the www.rkdixon.com  website, we could support the Eagle View Community Health System, Inc. or the Geneseo Public Library District.

Recruitment: I look forward to working with the Membership, Roy Jones, chair and the Nominating, Molly Horio chair committees before the 2012 conference. 


Respectfully submitted,

Fran E. Kovach MLIS AHIP
President HSLI
